
TUNA TOWER NEWS
Freeport Tuna Club, Inc.

The winds of September kept a lot of boats tied to the dock. I heard
some fishing stories... most likely just stories. Hopefully, October will
bring us some calm seas and fair weather.
Oktoberfest is happening on 25th. If you are interested in bringing a
German dish, pastries or beer, please contact Jimmy Rooney, John
Weber or myself. All help to make Oktoberfest a fun event is welcome.
Please don’t forget our Thursday night Captains & Anglers.
The Club Director is looking for more ideas on what would make our
GM meetings more interesting for you. If you see Bruce Foster, who is
part of entertainment committee, please forward your thoughts to him.
If you’re interested in joining a committee please feel free to speak to a
member of the Board of Directors.
On another note general membership for the club is down, if you have

friends that are looking to join and love to
fish or hunt, please have them contact

Gene Schettini, he heads the 
membership committee. Gene is

looking for committe members
and fresh ideas on recruiting
members, please pass your
thoughts on to him.
The house committee
(which does all the set up
and organization  for our

GM, Captains & Anglers, and all other events)
is looking for members to participate, please
speak to Richie Olenik 516-987-7340.
If anybody’s interested in helping Jimmy Azzi
with the Tuna Club‘s ship store. This involves
sales of clothing: shirts, jackets, sweatshirts etc. Please feel free to con-
tact Jimmy at 516-987-4227.
When the fishing season comes to an end and you are looking to store
your boat on Freeport Tuna Club property, you need to lock in a spot
for winter storage with a deposit. This year members only will be al-
lowed to store their boats on the club’s property, please contact Alan
Evelyn, property committee chair.
Alan Evelyn has done a great job for the Freeport Tuna Club and will be
moving down south to warmer weather. I would just like to thank him
for the outstanding job he has done. The Board of Directors will be put-
ting a new member in his place. Information will be emailed out and in
the newsletter.
I would just like to thank all those on the Board of Directors who partic-
ipate in the GM meetings and the coordinators and participants in Cap-
tains & Anglers as well as attendees all other events for doing a great
job thank you.
See you guys down the club. 

Thank you, Matthew Cardone
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE        

NO OCTOBER MEETING!

Thursday, October 25 @ 7pm at the Property
see inside for more details

Join
us for



I can’t believe we are into October with summer becoming a distant memory. August left off with
greatly improved west end ocean fluking, loads of seabass and porgies and more and bigger trigger
fish than anyone can remember available on all the local structure. 

A nice addition to the 2018 season was the availability of green bonito, false albacore, mahi, and Spanish mackerel
available near shore. A few cobia are landed every year on Long Island, this year many were landed including some
large specimens. A new fishery in the making? Blowfish and kingfish (the bottom kind) have returned in great abun-
dance. You just never know, maybe the winter flounder can come back too? 

Angler effort was greatly reduced in September due to the various tropical storms, tropical depressions and the
accompanying wind and rain that seemed to be upon us every weekend. Fortunately, the worst of it stayed to our
south. The weather and seemingly lack of fish have held the offshore reports to a minimum as well. Other than
some super impressive reports from the North Fork and Montauk (to follow below), I received not a single first
hand report from any FTC members. In addition, I did something I haven’t done in a very long time. I did run or
fish a single trip during the month September.   

Fluke season has now ended. Seabass fishing remains unbelievable, with the fish working their way offshore. Cur-
rently, the seabass regulations (NYDEC) stand at 7 fish per angler, 15” or greater through December 2018. Typically,
October is one of the very best months of the year inshore and off. So, what can we look forward to (besides hope-

fully better weather) ?

Blackfish/tautog /tog’ season opens on October 15th and run through De-
cember 22nd. Four fish per angler, greater than 16”. (Note that for the Long
Island Sound region, defined as east of the Throgs Neck Bridge, and west
of the line from Orient Point, to Watch Hill, RI, the season opens October
11th and runs through December 9th, three fish per angler, greater than
16”).  It’s getting complicated…

Striped bass are active in the back bays and the mother lode is migrating
south and west, heading our way. I would expect another great fall season
as the amount of bait available this year has been unbelievable. For those
who pursue tuna and shark, I hope the weather and fish cooperate. Maybe
the lackluster season can end on a high note. 

On to the first hand reports … 
Both occurred earlier in September,
both were quite impressive, and both
were received from Ken “Fishing
Frenzy” Donowski.  Ken went fluking on
the open boat Miss Montauk. Ken
caught his limit of fluke, including two 6
lb. fish, a 7 lb. and an impressive double

digit tipping the scales at 10.28.  Wow…

Ken had another report, an FTC trip he organized on the six pack Jenglo from
Orient Point. They went eeling at night, with Ken leading the way with a 52 lb
striped bass. Congrats Ken, those are fish of a life time for many. 

That’s a wrap for now. Please share your results with our membership. Please
send reports and pictures for inclusion in your club bulletin. Thanks to all who
contribute.

Email your reports to philton@optonline.net or text/call me at 516.721.8907  

Sincerely,  

Paul Hilton F/V Emily S

StorMy SEPTEMBER         

Ken Donowski with a 52 lb
bass on the Jenglo

Ken Donowski,
10.28 lb 

Miss Montauk
Fluke



GOOD & 
WELFARE
Good and welfare : Happy to report no
report which means everyone is well l
hope . Just to clarify good and welfare
is not just reporting illness or death , it
also means reporting weddings , births
and new boats etc.

Jeff Squeri
516-652-5981

PROPERTY MANAGER’S REPORT 
The winter storage season begins on November 1st.. The leases and invoices are in the process of being mailed.
Winter leases will be mailed to all members that stored with the club last year and to those that have contacted me.
If you need a lease right away, just email or text me your mailing address and the length of your vessel so I can have a lease mailed to
you. Leases will be available at the October and November Captain and Anglers. This year the rates is $15 per foot – members only.
remember that ftc policy is “first check received is first served”. 
Again this year, we have made arrangements with Atlantic Yacht Haven for placement of all boats on the property. Using professionals
will allow the club to maximize the number of vessels stored on the property. You can use any hauler that you choose but they must
call Chris Squeri or Alan Bregman at Atlantic Yacht Haven in order to find where your boat should be placed on a property. This includes
all trailer boats. Chris and Alan at Atlantic Yacht Haven will be in charge of placements of all boats on FTC property for winter storage.
Please call 516-377-7720 or text 516-523-3444 to find where your boat will be located on the property.
I want to thank larry risi for stepping up and volunteering to join the property committee. He will be assisting in the mailing of the
winter leases. I will be training him on the software the club uses to bill for winter storage and summer slips. Larry has only been in the
club a few years so if you store during the winter or lease a summer slip please make yourself known to Larry.
If you have questions or concerns about the club property you can see me at the GM or Captain and Anglers. You can always contact
me either by email or phone.

Capt. Alan Evelyn C: 917-750-8710 | W: 516-299-2523 | alan4ftc@gmail.com

DERBIES, AWARDS & CONTESTS 
Awards chairman: ray Geiger | committee team: bob benzenberg, Harry Sbaschnig & captain bill Morrogh

If you are holding any weigh slips for Fluke, Weakfish, Mahi, False Albacore or Green Bonito or any slips that are eligible for annual
awards, please get them to us ASAP.
Note:  FTC rules state that the derby weigh slips MUST be presented within two (2) weeks of the derby close.  Also, please be
aware there is a minimum weight requirement for all species.  These weights and all FTC fishing regulations are available at:
http://ftcfishing.com/FTCFishingRules.htm
The following derby awards will be awarded at our November GM: Fluke, Weakfish, Tuna, Mahi, False Albacore and Green Bonito

tHe reMAiNiNG derbieS for 2018 are:
        SHARK September 15th – November 25th
        BLUEFISH September 15th – November 25th
        COD September 29th – December 29th
        STRIPED BASS October 6th – November 25th
        BLACKFISH October 13th – November 25th

Best Fishes and Good Luck To All,  Ray Geiger

CHARTER TRIPS 
PriMetiMe 3 - SUNdAy, october 28 - fUll dAy
Orient Point blackfish and seabass. This trip will be a lot better than the club’s last
trip!! Mike assured me on this! $50 deposit required to hold your spot $140pp,
pool and tip included!

MiSS MoNtAUk - fridAy, NoVeMber 30, 6am-4pm 
$110 a man... $50 deposit required to hold spot. Limited to 35 ppl. Last year’s trip
was super - lock and load fishing. We had seabass to 5 lbs, blackfish to 12 lbs, codfish
to 10 lbs, and porgys in the mix.

Kenneth Donowski 
kenbase2006@1cloud.com | 917-231-5699 best after 3pm



Thursday,
October 25 @ 7pm

at the Property 

$20 admission
bring a guest for only $10

Break out the lederhosen
& bring your beer steins

Featuring:
German Food: Sauerbraten, Kielbasa,  

Potato Pancakes, Bratwurst, 
Potato Soup, Pretzels,

Spätzle (German noodles), 
Hofbräu (German beer),
Hot Dogs, Hamburgers, 

Music and Fun!

For further details
Contact Bob Pandy @ 516-376-3671

NO OCTOBER MEETING!
Join us for

Know your Knots
Fly to Tippet



of Merrick
SOUTH SHORE MARINE SUPPLY

Bait & Tackle
“Your One Stop Source”

4108 Merrick Rd.
Massapequa, NY 11758

516-557-2510
516-557-2512 Fax

Best Prices, Premium Products, 
Knowledgeable Staff

We have all your boating & fishing needs

VISIT OUR ONLINE STORE:
SouthShoreMarineSupply.com

BLUE MARLIN
BOATS

Used Boats Bought, Sold & Brokered
for current listings log on to 

WWW.BLUEMARLINBOATS.NET
4076 Merrick Road, Seaford, NY 11783

Tel: (516) 679-2121 • Fax: (516) 679-2739

Long Island’s Most Complete Selection of Inshore, Freshwater
and Surf Fishing Equipment • Custom Built Rods

MIKE NICOLETTI & BOB TURTURELLO
3031 Merrick Road, Wantagh, NY 11793

516.785.3223 • Fax: 516.679.6815
www.causewaybaitandtackle.com

Official Printer for
The Freeport Tuna Club
DISCOUNTS FOR ALL MEMBERS
255 Sunrise Highway, Merrick, NY 11566

Tel 516.546.2312 • Fax 516.623.0870
web: www.mmpmk.com • e-mail: Info@mmpmk.com

Prager Metis is proud to support the
Freeport Tuna Club
Tim Sherman, CPA/CFF, CFE

T 516.921.8900 ext. 549    E tsherman@pragermetis.com
99 Sunnyside Boulevard | Woodbury, NY 11797

New York | New Jersey | Los Angeles | London
www.pragermetis.com



FREEPORT BASED

FREE TOWING FOR MEMBERS

CALL ABOUT DISCOUNTED 

FTC MEMBER RATES

516-623-4183

Tel. 516-377-7720
Fax 516-223-9155

Summer Dockage • Winter Storage • Short Hauls

389 South Main St.
Freeport, NY 11520

Tel. 516-377-7720
Fax. 516-377-7723

BOAT INSURANCE
516-208-6569

BEST RATE  BEST CARRIERS
FREE GIFT WITH A QUOTE

FREE GAS CARD FOR FREEPORT TUNA CLUB MEMBERS

JASON BOLOGNIN
jbolognini@farmersagent.com

Support the

PICTURE YOUR AD HERE



FUEL • BAIT • TACKLE 

WOODCLEFT FISHING
STATION

FULL LINE OF FISHING GEAR
447 Woodcleft Avenue | Freeport, NY 11520

516 • 378 • 8748

Richie Rosenkranz
FTC MEMBER

SeaIsle-Tackle.com
(516) 868-8855

Fax : (516) 546-2983
Sales@SeaIsle-Tackle.com

Complete Selection of Tackle
Complete Line of Custom Rods
Complete Line of Rod Building Supplies
Complete Inhouse Repairs
Complete Selection of Live, Fresh & Frozen Baits
Completely Helpful and Friendly Staff 

The Complete Tackle Shop

PANDAMAN
PAINTING - PAPER HANGING

SPECIALIST
Paper Removal/Sheetrock Work • Tape/Spackle

Decorative Moldings Installed

Neat, Clean, Professional Service

Powerwashing • 30 Years Experience

WE DO IT ALL & MORE!

516.781.4011
BOB PANDY

     
   

   
 

   
  

 

     
   

   
 

   
  

(631) 274-7042
     

   
   

 

   
  

 

• Custom Hand Tied Rigs 
• Onsite Reel Repair

• All Baits 
• Inshore/Offshore

   
  

 

434 Rutgers Road
West Babylon, NY 11704

ADVERTISERS ARE NEEDED
to help fund this publication 
if you or anyone you know who would like
to advertise please contact John Jutt at
jjutt@mmpmk.com or call 516-546-2312



Post Office Box 5
Freeport, New York 11520

Deliver To:

• ROLLER TRAILER single axel for up to 22 foot boat.
Good condition. $250  call 516-941 8773

• WANTED committee members for the freeport tuna
club please call Matthew cardone 516-236-8949

FREEPORT
TUNA CLUB, INC.

Chartered to Promote
Sport-fishing & Conservation

FTC 2018 DIRECTORS
 President                     Matt Cardone
 Vice President             Adam Bollaci
 2nd Vice President      Rick Totten
 Treasurer                      John Daum 
 Secretary                      Sharon Missan 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

SPECIAL ADVISORS
Ray Geiger

Kevin Killelea
Bob Sabella

Jim Azzi 
Chris Bellinzoni
Paul Cunningham
Ken Donowski
Alan Evelyn
Bruce Forster
Capt. John J. Jutt, Sr.

Rich Olejnik 
Bob Pandy 
Keith Reilly
Jim Rooney
John Rooney
Gene Schettini

C L A S S I F I E D

Save the Date
Annual Holiday Party

Sunday, December 9th
Cure of Ars Auditorium, Merrick, New York

NOMINATING
COMMITTEE REPORT
I have been appointed by President Matt Cardone to chair
the 2018 Nominating Committee. All information is listed
in our club regulations listed below or on the FTC website.
Any members in good standing looking to Participate
please contact me.Remember participation is the key to a
great club experince. Thank you. Jim Rooney 

(516) 850-6772  |  JP5820@aol.com

ARTICLE VIII: Nominating Committee
Section 1. The annual election of Directors shall be held at the November
meeting of the Corporation. Officers shall be elected by the newly elected
Board of Directors prior to the Annual Meeting which shall be held in January
of each year and shall be installed at such January meeting.
Section 2. There shall be a Nomination Committee which shall be appointed
by the President at the October meeting of the Board of Directors. Such Com-
mittee shall consist of six (6) members of whom three (3) shall be members of
the Board of Directors and three (3) shall be Regular Members of the Corpo-
ration. The Nominating Committee will select the required candidates for the
Board of Directors from among the members who have been active in Corpo-
ration affairs and who have shown their interest by attending meetings and
participating in the various activities of the Corporation. Directors and Officers
may be re-elected for any office. The report of the Nominating Committee
must be mailed to the members of the Corporation prior to the November
meeting.
Section 3. Nominations for Directors will be entertained from the floor at the
November meeting. The name of the candidate must be proposed by a voting
member and seconded by ten voting members and presented to the Secretary
in writing at least seven (7) days prior to the November meeting.


